Mr. Harold H. Long, Dillembeck & Long, 110 South Main, El Dorado, Kansas.

Dear Harolds

It was nice of you to write me on the 9th, and I am only sorry that I have delayed asknowledging receipt of your letter. I saw Kirk Scott this morning, a good Phi Delt, and although we missed Ray last week-end due to circumstances, we are planning on seeing him this week-end.

Walter McGinnis wrote me also, so you boys are really doing a good job taking ours of this boy, Ray Frisby. I am glad to see that activity.

It is nice of you to tell me about Floyd Winebrenner from Andover High. Please check on him and let me know. What we really need are some fine prospects.

And it was good to see old Sparky. He is still the Irish pepper-can. We had a great visit, and I am very, very fond of him.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.